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NORTH HARRIS TRUST 

 
MINUTE OF MEETING 

 TITLE  : The North Harris Trust 

 DATE  : 14:08:2023 TIME : 7.30pm 

 VENUE : Tigh an Urrais and Zoom 

   

 

Present: Michael Hunter, Calum MacKay, Barbara MacKay, D J Morrison, Diana MacLennan, Robert MacKinnon, Paul Russ, Phil Butterfield, David Wake, Kirsty 
MacKay, Kate Lewis 
 
Catriona Marshall, prospective Director for the Scalpay vacancy. 

 

 
 

Item Summary and Action  Who? When? 
 
1. 
 

 
Apologies 

 

• Lena Morrison, Finlay MacLeod, Donald MacLeod,  

  

 
2. 

 

Minutes of Previous 
Meeting and Matters 
Arising 
 

 

• The Portaloo at Meavaig has proved successful but it’s suspected that the expenditure will 
exceed the rise in donations at the site. It will give an insight into the demand for facilities in the 
area and will be discussed further after an end of season report.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
3. 

 
Conflicts of Interest 

 

• No conflicts of interest to report.  

  

 
4. 

 
Staff Reports & Matters 
Arising 
 

 
Manager, Michael Hunter (MH) 

• A quarterly finance review was undertaken on 10th August with updated finance reports 
presented to the Finance Subgroup, spend is within budget. 

• MH is continuing to investigate safe options for investing Trust funds. He is progressing with the 
solution which was presented by the auditors. Paul Russ clarified some of the options available. 

• The Wardens are currently undertaking surveys and the outcomes should be available at the 
end of the season.  

• The Trust solicitors have been instructed to proceed with the sale agreement and apply for a 
Resumption of the Scott Road housing site. There currently seems to be access issues to the 
site between HHP and the Common Grazings as the route has been changed. 

• MH has received agreement from the majority of Tarbert Common Grazings Shareholders for 
the Resumption of key worker accommodation sites. The Board agreed to proceed with these 
Resumption applications.  

• A new phone system has been installed in the office which is cheaper to run. This could result 
in a termination fee from the previous provider but it was suggested to contact our solicitors for 
advice. 

 
 
 
 
MH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
ASAP 
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• The tenant of Unit 1, Iomairt an Obain, is withholding a rent increase until issues with water 

damage are resolved. The Board agreed that areas of damaged floor covering should be 
replaced and a solution to repair damaged furniture investigated.  

• The Scottish Government has proposed amendment orders which would remove a closed 
season for stags, permit a wider range of night-shooting equipment, and lower the minimum 
permitted ammunition weights – so facilitating non-toxic ammunition for all calibres. MH will 
explore possibilities for moving from lead to non-toxic ammunition for smaller calibres. It was 
agreed that despite the proposed change, the stag season should remain as it stands. 

• Aline Estate plan to develop a project to upgrade the dam and sluice at Loch Mhisteam. A 
survey will be required, planning application and authorisation sought from SEPA and the Trust 
has been asked for consent in principle. The Board discussed the matter and decided that they 
did not agree with the project as it would interfere with the flow of the river.  

• Planning permission for a communications mast at Carnach is being applied for and draft 
heads of terms have been agree with the relevant company. Crofter compensations have also 
been agreed with the tenants involved.  

• An electrician will be sought for the works to the shed at Scaladale as Jason Morrison is no 
longer available. Suggestions were made.  

• The Board agreed to write to the Crofting Commission to give the North Harris Trust view on an 
application for a whole croft decrofting on the estate. Directors felt that this should not be 
encouraged.  It was suggested that the CC should be asked how the grazings share associated 
with the croft could be dissolved if the application were to be successful.  

• SSEN have been in contact about compensatory tree planting project, relating to the new 
overhead line. As Ardhasaig shareholders have not been entirely positive about the proposal, 
Eilean Anabuich shareholders have been approached. Other areas for planting were also 
discussed.  
 
 

Development Officer – David Wake (DW) 

• There have been further issues with the lack of skip provision, resulting in a knock-on effect on 
retail performance. 

• DW had previously circulated plans for the proposed new turbines at Monan. The Board had no 
concerns about moving the turbine but would like more details.   

• The contractor is on site at the Urgha Aire. The Board asked that projected costs be requested 
after the first invoice is received in order to keep costs on target.  

• The polycrub for the Tarbert Growing project has been ordered and DW and Steven have been 
in clearing the overgrowth. There has been a lot of interest in the polycrub space and it is also 
hoped to have growing plots available outside. 

• DW has received the condition report on West Loch and Scaladale piers from Wallace Stone 
and will circulate next week. 

 
 

 

Alex John 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DW 

ASAP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Before next 
meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Before next 
meeting 
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Item Summary and Action  Who? When? 
 
5. 

 
Quarterly Reports 

 

Finance 

•  The finance report was presented, and the Subgroup are happy with the new reporting format. 

Suggestions for improvement were made and these will be applied at the beginning of the new 

financial year.  

 

Housing 

•  CnES Technical Services has completed a feasibility study on the two proposed “serviced plot” 

sites at Ardvourlie. They estimate £50K each to develop. SSEN has quoted £17.5K per site for 

electricity connection. The proposed CnES offer of £20K per site to bring to market has been 

revised upwards. We are now being offered £50K per site – we await the conditions on the 

offer.  

•   An application for funding from OHCLLD (LEADER replacement) has been submitted to cover 

costs for Architect design fees at Meavaig. Decisions are due w/c 4th September. It is hoped to 

submit for planning at the end of September. SSEN has confirmed a £600 cost to provide the 

additional electrical connection for the second house. 

 

  

 
6. 

 
AOCB 

 

• No matters to discuss 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
7. 

 

DONM 
 

    

•    18th September 2023 in Tigh an Urrais and Zoom 

  

 
8. 

 
Staffing 

•   Steven has gained his driver’s licence and is willing to increase his hours to full time. He would 

be able to undertake various jobs across the estate which was felt to be beneficial and cost 

effective. The Board agreed to increase Steven’s hours.  

•   Alex John Macleod has been employed as Building Maintenance Officer and is contracted until 

the end of October. Alex John’s position will be reviewed at the end of October, with the 

possibility of working on an ad hoc basis if Steven takes up maintenance duties.  

•   George Owens contract will be discussed at the next meeting of the Trading Company. 

 

  

 


